

Guilderton Community Association-

www.guildertonwa.com.au

guildertongca@gmail.com

Quarterly Newsletter December 2021

In this Issue

- ♦ Library Report
- Guilderton Visitor Centre
- Business Opening Hours
- Christmas Carols
- ♦ AGM Nomination Form

Presidents Report

Hello Everyone

Another year is nearly over and Xmas is just a few weeks away.

The association are putting on their inaugural Christmas Carols this year, thanks to the hard work of Amanda Williams who has managed to secure grants for the event, which will be split between two events planned by us.

The Carols on the 18th December, starting at 6 pm, with Rob West leading us off in song.

Also planned next Easter the 16th April, a tribute to Blues, Jazz and Swing, also lead by Rob West and 4 other acts. All at Gabbadah Park. So keep the dates, and come along. Between the different community groups and the Club we are starting to get some really good nights out in little Guilderton.

So keep your eyes out for the events notices please as we would like to see as many as possible at all events.

It's free and anyone can come along, bring a friend or two, all your family and make both nights special. Food and coffee available for purchase or bring a picnic.

The Moore arts group are financing another sculpture, which at this moment is a fish to place on the foreshore. We are still awaiting the Shires approval of placement. Many thanks to Anne and her group.

These groups and our community can only survive on volunteers and we are sadly lacking in them, our numbers decline ever year.

This year saw the passing of long term association member Mr John Prince He provided our association with many memories and projects.

We offer his friend and family are ongoing sympathies.

I would like to thank the wonderful ladies of our committee for their dedication and hard work. Linda Johnson has been busy with her many committees that she belongs to and her reports will give you some idea of what she has been up to. All the ladies belong to different sub committees of the Guilderton Community Association and work hard behind the scenes.

I would like to urge all of you to come to our next AGM on the 22nd January 22 at 10 am. It would be nice to see a few more people than the 13 we usually get. It is very disappointing as a committee to see the lack of interest at an AGM or community meeting.

We would like to hear from you on what ways we can better our little community and any new ideas that you may have. We would also welcome new blood on our committee and association, so please think about coming or joining our group.

So I will leave you now with the hope you have a Very lovely and safe Christmas. Merry Christmas everyone and a Happy New Year.
See you then.

Kerry Enright President



Guilderton Library

The Committee of the Guilderton Community
Library would like to wish everyone a Merry
Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.

This year has been a very good year for us with memberships rising from the many new people moving into the area.

We have achieved our aim to supply new current novels to our members with many 2021 releases.

The free painting day, painting a kayak, at the caravan park for local children and visitors was extremely successful as were our two days of sales at the Moore Men's Shed Open Days. We enjoy working with the Men's Shed who, over the years, has been very supportive of our fund raising efforts.

Our wonderful group of volunteers are always ready to help you make a selection from our vast range.

We are open every Saturday from 9.30 to 11.30 and we look forward to seeing you at the library. If you don't want to commit to a membership, we have a huge selection of near new books and puzzles priced at only \$1 each. New members are always welcome and we are sure you will find something to suit your reading genre.

Madeline.



Upcoming Events

We are looking at holding our first Carols in the park on Sat 18th December starting at 5.30pm.

Save the date for Easter Saturday as we will be doing a music night in the park.

Containers for Change

We are currently collecting containers for change. We will be putting all money towards the community. If you would like to leave your cans and bottles the Moore river roadhouse is collecting and handing them in.



Guilderton Visitor Centre Report— Linda Buxton

Being a volunteer not for profit organisation, all of our profits are put back into our centre and town. Makes sense to visit us and buy local for gifts, produce and various home made items.

We have a great group of Volunteers, and many thanks to each and every one of you for your time and contribution.

Moore River Roadhouse

Open 7 Days a week from 6.30am BOTTLE SHOP/HOT FOOD/COFFEE

We now have 24 Hour Fuel, Nursery, Giftware, Gaming Arcade and much more.

Guilderton Country Club

MONDAY-CLOSED

TUESDAY CLOSED

WEDNESDAY OPEN 4PM – POOL COMPETITION @ 6.30PM

THURSDAY—CLOSED

FRIDAY OPEN 5PM

SATURDAY OPEN 4PM

SUNDAY - CLOSED

MOORE MENS SHED

The Moore Men's Shed is located in Wedge Street, Guilderton. The current opening hours are from 10am till 2pm every Tuesday. The shed is a place where men can get together to share stories or work on personal or community orientated projects. New members and visitors are always welcome.





CAROL'S IN THE PARK

Date: 18th December, 2021

> Gabbadah Park Time: 6:00pm -9.00pm

The Guilderton Community
Association with the talented
Rob West invite you to our
first carols in the park.
Proudly sponsored by Shire of
Gingin and Bendigo Bank
This is a free Family Event
Food & Drink will be available



Community Bank
Gingin and Lancelin

Bendigo Bank



NOTICE OF ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Guilderton Community Association

Saturday 22nd January 2022 at 10.00am

Guilderton Community Hall, Wedge Street, Guilderton

Nominations close on 16th January 2022

Nominations are invited for all positions, President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and committee members.

Nominations can be:

- 1. given to a committee member
- 2. posted to Guilderton Community Association PO Box 1101, GUILDERTON WA 6041
- 3. emailed to guildertongca@gmail.com

Please phone Kerry Enright 0437 672 673 or Linda Johnson on 0414 631 273 if you require further information

	Nomination Form	
I hereby nominate:		
Name		_
Address		
Phone No		
Email		_
For the GCA position of		_
Signature of Nominee		
Date		
Nominating Member		
Name		
Signature		
Date		

GCA Membership Application / Renewal Form 2021

\$15 per person with each paid up member over 18 years entitled to vote

Member Name: Postal Address: : Phone: Email Address: Signature:

Please return this form to the GCA and remit \$15 per person by:

Cash to the Visitor Centre or

Cheque posted to GCA, PO Box 1101 Guilderton WA 6041 or

Bank Deposit to GCA at Bendigo Bank

BSB: 633000

Account: 145418018

Reference: your full name

Please note that our Constitution is available on our website

www.guildertonwa.com.au

Email: guildertongca@gmail.com

www.guildertonwa.com.au